

Independent Public School

Williams Road P O Box 107

Narrogin WA 6312 Phone: (08)9881 1200 Mobile: 0409 379121 Fax: (08) 9881 3482

Principal: David Harrison Deputy: Amber Ness Principal Jenny Carter

Email:Narrogin.ps@education.wa.edu.au www.narroginprimaryschool.wa.edu.au

Monday 2 September 2013 - Newsletter 25

Dates to Remember

- Wednesday 4 & 5 September School Photos
- Friday 6 September Uniform Shop 8.30am
- Tuesday 10 September Open Classrooms 4pm - 6pm
- Monday 16 September Jumps & Throws at NPS
- Friday 20 September Athletics Carnival at Clayton Road Oval

FROM THE PRINCIPAL'S DESK

Voluntary Contributions Winner – Jorja Young and the Young family were this month's lucky winners of \$30 Narrogin Primary School currency.

Bridge due to be removed

Due to safety reasons, the adventure playground bridge is to be removed in the near future. The P & C and school are collaborating to choose some suitable playground equipment to replace this structure. Students will be involved in the final decision of what the school will purchase for the replacement.

Amendment to Bus Service

A note went home with all Town Bus students on Friday, stating changes for the Town bus service. If you did not receive this, please contact the office for a copy of the changes or check on the school's website.

The changes will become effective today.



Dear Parents
You are invited to the

Narrogin Primary School

Open Classroom Evening Tuesday 10 September 4.00pm – 6.00pm

FREE P&C Sausage Sizzle
After visiting your child's class and viewing their work,
collect your family token from your child's teacher

Looking forward to seeing you there!!

2013 SCHOOL PHOTOS INFORMATION

Our school photos will be taken on Wednesday 4 September and Thursday 5 September

Personalised Envelopes went home to last week. **Please note** you now have the option of placing your photo order ONLINE instead of filling in the pre-paid envelope, refer to your child's personalised envelope for details of online ordering, or phone MSP Photography on 08 9342 3465 if you have any queries.

If you are placing your order through the pre-paid envelope please make sure that your child brings the envelope to school on photo day to hand to the photographer, otherwise your order will be missed. NOTE: if you have placed your order online, you DO NOT need to bring in your envelope to hand to the photographer.

If you wish to purchase a family photo, please come to the front office to collect a Family envelope. Family photos will be taken at 8.30am on Thursday 5 September, please bring your children to the Library. The on delivery of the school photos the family photo will be left at the front office for parents to collect, they will **not** be sent home with the children. NOTE: Family photos cannot be ordered online.

NO CHANGE can be give on the photo day so please ensure correct money is enclosed in your envelope. Payment can be made by cash, cheque, money order, direct debit or credit card for your convenience.

As all children will have an individual portrait taken whether purchasing photos or not for the school data base, if you have not placed an order on photo day you can still ORDER ONLINE up to 6 days after the last photo day. If you wish to place an order after this please phone MSP Photography on 08 9342 3465. PLEASE NOTE: Orders placed after the 6 Day period will incur late fees.

All children will have the opportunity to purchase Specialist Group Photos, once the photos have been delivered to the school, at \$15.00 each. The photos will be on display at reception for <u>2 weeks</u> after the delivery of our photos for ordering. Please go to the front office for viewing and ordering. Any special orders placed after the due date will incur late fees.

Photo Schedule Wednesday

9.00 am -	KG1	Mrs Dolkens
10.00 am -	5/6B	Mrs Bicknell
10.40 am -	1S	Mrs Shepherd
11.00 am -	1A	Miss Atherton
11.20 am -	Counc	illors
11 10 000	C/7N4	Mica Mann

11.40 am – 6/7M Miss Mann 12.00 pm – 6/7H Mrs Heil

12.15 pm – Graduation photo – Yr 7s

1.15 pm – 2/3B Mrs Byway

1.35 pm – 2/3Mc (Mrs McDougall) Mrs Patterson

1.55 pm – 3M Miss Michael 2.15 pm – 5F Miss Farrell

2.30 pm – Moorditj Noongar Maneeth

group

Thursday

8.15 am – Staff 8.30 am – Family

9.15 am – 4TT Mrs Tyler-Tourle 9.30 am – PPA Miss D'Silva 9.50 am – PPB Mrs de Mamiel

10.10 am - WANSLEA 10.45 am - whole school

11.30 am - KG2 Mrs McDougall

FACTION ATHLETICS

The Faction Athletics carnival is fast approaching. Jumps and Throws will be at Narrogin Primary School on Monday 16 September and the Carnival will be at Clayton road on Friday 20 September. Students have been training very hard in their Phys Ed and Sport sessions. Students are reminded to wear appropriate sport shoes joggers to participate in Phys Ed and Sport lessons. Boots, sandals and dress shoes are not suitable footwear for Physical activity.

Athletics Carnival – Parent Helpers are required to assist on the carnival days. Without Parent help carnivals such as this would not be able to run, your help would be very much appreciated.

Please complete and return to the office.

□ Friday 20 September Clayton Rd Oval – (Place Judges / Timekeepers, Setting up Shade shelters am)







MOORDITJ NOONGAR MANEETH

The Moorditj Noongar Maneeth (Strong Noongar Youths Group) have organised and East vs West derby sports cup, playing football and netball on the last Friday of Term 3.

We will be playing at Clayton Road Oval, and is for all year 5, 6 and 7 students. It is based on your attendance and your behaviour. Your classroom teacher will be determining your behaviour.

A big thank you to Mrs Heil and Mr Kickett for coaching the football teams and Miss Mann and Miss Farrell for coaching the netball teams.

If you haven't already placed your names on the sheets on the pin up boards, please feel free to do so and remember we will be needing helpers on the day to run the events so write down your names if you would like to help and not play.

There will be a free sausage sizzle lunch provided, kindly cooked by Mr Scott Heil.

We still need umpires so if any parents could volunteer it would be appreciated. All parents are welcome to come along and watch. Keep reading the school newsletter for up-dated information.

The teams and reserves will be worked our next week and there will be training sessions announced shortly.

These will be announced over the PA before recess and lunchtimes so keep listening.

CANTEEN NEWS

Sports Carnival Meal Deals

Ham/chicken & salad roll, juice box & icecream	
Potato pie, juice box & icecream	\$6.50
Hot dog, juice box & icecream	\$5.50
Sausage roll, juice box & icecream	\$5.00

Please remember to write what faction you are on your bag.

Thank you to K Tulipan, J Dewing, E Geyser & K Symonds for volunteering their time last week.

The Roster for this week

Tuesday	3 September	D Rowe
Wednesday	4	E Geyser
Thursday	5	C George
Friday	6	S Ward
Tuesday	7	Help Needed

Canteen Staff - Mandy Muller and Tracey Palmer

VACSWIM OCTOBER SCHOOL HOLIDAY PROGRAM

Enrolments are now open for the October School Holidays Vacswim program. Program details including dates, cost and how to enrol are online at www.det.wa.edu.au/swimming. Enrolments close 9 September 2013.

PANTOMIME



Last Tuesday, all students from Pre-Primary to Year 7 were entertained by a group of talented Narrogin Primary School actors and actresses (and support crew) when they presented their pantomime to us. These clever students entertained us with their version of 'Beauty and the Beast'. To complement the acting, the students performed in great costumes and in amazing sets. A big thank you to our actors, actresses, behind the scenes support crew, and Mrs Tyler-Tourle for the entertainment and for all of your hard work preparing for this event. We can hardly wait for our whole school play in Term 4.

SPRING FESTIVAL

A reminder that I would like expressions of interest from students to participate in this years festival. I would also like some parent/care givers help to assist with the preparation and participation in the parade. If you are able to assist please complete the below section.

Miss Carroll, Music Specialist			
Family name:Students names wishing to participate:	_		
O I can help leading up to the event. O I can help on the day of the event.			
Contact number:Email:	_		

P & C NEWS

Volunteers Needed

Canteen Treasurer – approx I hour per week

Contact – Brenton Hayes – P & C President 98812727

Thank you to the parents of Miss Atherton's class for their help with the Manure Drive which is our Term 3 fundraising event.

The busy bee to bag and deliver the manure will be held on **Sunday 8th September** and all help is greatly appreciated.

The arrival of spring means it's the perfect time to order some sheep/chook manure (\$5 per bag) and give your garden a great boost so please remember to return your order forms to school by this **Thursday**, **5th September**.

We will also be selling manure at the Narrogin Senior High School Open Day and Market fair on Saturday 7th September from 10am - 3pm.

All funds go directly to our school and benefit our children.

COMMUNITY NEWS

NARROGIN JUNIOR TENNIS COACHING & SOCIAL CLUB

Starts **WEDNESDAY** 18 Sept for 6 week block, must be 6 years & over.

Early registration is essential as class numbers are limited. \$10/class.

Registrations close Friday 7 Sept.

<u>ALSO</u> - Junior Social Club — Wednesday 4.30 — 5.30 pm Ideal for those 10+ yrs who have done several seasons of coaching and are keen to put their

skills into action and learn more about game play, tennis etiquette and tiebreakers.

Call Jane on 9881 2277 or email mjjldyke@westnet.com.au to register.

Nathan Hull's Presentation

10 THINGS EXTRAORDINARY PARENTS SAY TO THEIR KIDS

in Narrogin at the NSHS Trade Training Centre on Thursday 12th September 2013 commencing at 7:30 pm.

RSVP Essential to this Event to either Jo Drayton 9881 0790 Jo.Drayton@health.wa.gov.au or Davina Gossage 0467 584477 dgossage@onelifewa.com.au